RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

JANUARY 18, 2005

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, January 18, 2005 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director

& Cowan, P.C.



Jerry Davis, Director



Terry Schooler and Lori VonFeldt; 

                        Tom Cone, Director



Schooler & Associates, Inc. 

(Asst. Secretary)








Lindsay Case







Steve McQuilken

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:45 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve November 04 minutes and excuse Holger Christiansen made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Davis.  Motion passed.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Mr. McQuilken, DMJM:  

1) Mr. McQuilken stated that project “B” is done with some minor clean up items only.

2) Project III, the widening project, is awaiting final design.  Mr. McQuilken indicated that DMJM and the County are finalizing the last contract to complete the design.  Mr. Green inquired as to the necessary 404 permits for the bridge in the wetlands construction.  Mr. McQuilken indicated that this was a part of their EA process and did not expect any delay in the permitting process for construction.

3) Mr. Schooler reported regarding the Environmental Assessment that he had talked to the State environmental person, Dick Anandi, and he expects to have the final approved around the first of May.  Mr. McQuilken indicated once that is released then they can formally finish the design although they will have it pretty well done and can start the bidding process.  They probably will not award the contract until sometime in July, best guess.  

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler reported that when Mr. Holger called in regarding his travel plans he indicated that he had spoke with the Penrose Hospital representatives and that it is their intent to break ground this summer with a doctors complex and a helicopter facility in this new location.

2) Mr. Schooler indicated that we had closed on the Getz parcel as of the end of the year and we are glad to have that wrapped up.  There are no other outstanding parcels at this time other than a few minor pieces and drainages for Project III.

3) Mr. Schooler indicated that we would have to access the penalties needed based upon the estimated cost of Project III for the future bond issues and would have that some time in May or June 05.  There is hope that with the accumulated funds the County would receive from State highway monies and the amount of money remaining in the District operating account, the next bond issue could be delayed.

4) Mr. Schooler indicated that he was working on the sale of two parcels at old Templeton Gap and he is advertising for the best offer.  The second parcel is the sliver residual property on the east side of new Marksheffel.  Mr. Schooler is discussing options to purchase that with the adjacent property owner.

5) Mr. Schooler reported that the County is requesting that the right-of-way obtained by the District be conveyed to the County and/or the City.  Peck and Associates will be working on that, but we will need guidance from the City and the County as where to make the break point.

Legal Report 
Mr. Susemihl indicated that they have received some inquiries from several parcels that are in the Woodmen District that overlap in the METEX District.  There was some concern about the duplication of plats.  However, it was determined that METEX will terminate in early ’07 and those parcels could wait until sometime before they annex to the City and then avoid the METEX fee.   Mr. Schooler indicated that he had researched the issue with METEX and their District fees are due upon recording of the annexation plat not the final plat.
Building Permit 

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business



Move of approval to pay invoices made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Green.  Motion passed.

New Business

Mr. Lindsay Case gave an overview of the proposed future toll road that would connect from I-25 to Woodmen then easterly on Woodmen to Banning Lewis and then use Banning Lewis to the south end of the airport and connect to the airport and then go further south in the future.  If that takes place an agreement will have to be worked out between the Woodmen Road District and the new toll road entity.  The Board indicated that they would entertain working with Mr. Lindsay Case.

General 

Discussion
No general discussion. 
Next Meeting
The next regular meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, February 15th, 2005 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the new El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary

S:\Documents\Schooler\Woodmen Road Metro Dist\Minutes\2005\Minutes - Jan 2005.doc

